SHINING LIGHT FOUNDATION

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD: Monday, March 14, 2016 at 6:00 pm

LOCATION: UBS Financial Services, 1023 E. St. Mary Blvd., Lafayette, LA

ATTENDEES:

Carolyn French, President Sandra Wilcox
Cynthia Dauphin, Vice President Cheryl Evans
Bruce Snow, Treasurer Tanya Cormier
Mildred Baker, Secretary Joseph Cilano
Lana Swanwick, Hospitality Troy Kahler
Perry Scotola Kerry Douglas

Dr. Don Ennis Cynthia Comeaux

John Broussard
Guest: Jean Rosenfeld

Our guest, Jean Rosenfeld, was welcomed. She brought with her the book she has written and assembled
“Signatures +” about Zydeco music and bands.

On motion of Sandra, seconded by Bruce, Minutes of Meeting held Tuesday, March 1, 2016 approved.

Treasurer’s Report
Present balance: $41,770.52

Deposits: Pinhook Foundation $2,500; Refund from Woodvale Elementary School $26.00
It was agreed that we deposit $20,000.00 in the Franklin Fund in order to earn more dividends.
It was further agreed that we get a Shining Light Foundation Visa card with a limit of $5,000.00.

New Business
Applications
Three requests for field trips from Woodvale Elementary School:
Donkieth Garry for Capitol Park Museum and Baton
Rouge Zoo $24.50
Caitlyn Bartholomew, trip to Global Wildlife Center $34.00
Arsenio Benjamin, trip to Global Wildlife Center $34.00

Request from Prairie Elementary School for 2 field trips, March 15 and May 3,
Javon Aggison $45.00

On motion of John, seconded by Bruce, requests approved.

Request from Paul Breaux Middle School for gifted student for field trip to Chicago for May 2nd to 7th for Helena
Gleason-Pritts in amount of $900.00. It was agreed that Cheryl will contact the teacher for more information and
a vote will be taken by e-mail after that information is sent to the Board by Carolyn.

Brochures: Troy will try to get the brochures redone.

School Board Meeting: Carolyn and Mike attended the meeting and announced about the Bash. They told the
Board we had contributed $60,000 to 1369 students.

Bash:
Publicity: Carolyn will appear on Channel 10 on March 16, not Bruce.

Face book: Sandra announced 208 invited; 56 maybe; 21 yes.



T-shirts: Hulco price is $11.00 plus tax for sizes small through xIg and $13.00 plus tax for xxlg size
It was agreed that we should order
5 small
12 medium
25 large
20 x-large
10 xx-large

We had expected to have other samples available to look at. It was agreed that Carolyn and Mike look at the
different vendors and order from the vendor they choose.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Next meeting will be held on Monday, April 4, 2016 at the UBS office, 1023 E. St. Mary.



